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Friday 13th October 2023 

Dear Parents, 

 

Euxton Superstars! 

Congratulations to this week’s class Superstars: 

Reception: Alfie  

Year 1: Theo  

Year 2: Katie 

Year 3: Imogen 

Year 4: Noah 

Year 5: Max 

Year 6: Nicole 

Well done to you all! 

 

Parent’s Evening 

It was so lovely to see so many of you at our Parents Evening this week. It was such a warm, positive 

atmosphere and the staff, as always, really appreciate your kind words and support. Thank you. 

 

Parent Questionnaires 

Please return completed questionnaire sheets to school by Wednesday 20th October. We will gather 

the information and present the findings to you after half term. Thank you for taking time to complete 

these and sharing your much-valued parent voice. As always, we thank you your continued support. 

 

School Improvement Plan 

Attached to this week’s newsletter is an overview of our action plan for this academic year. Subject 

leaders have created detailed reports for each area of the curriculum which can be found on our school 

website. If you have any questions about your child’s learning, at any time during the year, please don’t 

hesitate to contact school and speak to either myself or a member of the staff team.  

 

Open Day 

We had a wonderful response from prospective parents who looked around school on Monday. We are 

so proud of our Year 6 children who did a brilliant job of showing people around. Thank you, Year 6 

and all the classes, for helping our school to SHINE!  

 

Y5 Olympics Day 

On Monday 16th October, Year 5 will be taking part in a mini-Olympics competition to consolidate their 

learning about the Ancient Greeks, complete with opening ceremony and podium.  A separate letter is 

coming home tonight to give Year 5 parents more details.  

 

mailto:head@euxton.lancs.sch.uk


Y2 Fire Safety 

Next Thursday, Year 2 will be visited by the local fire brigade who will deliver a session about ‘Child 

Safe Fire Safety’.  

 

PTFA Autumn Disco 

The first PTFA Disco of the year is next week, with DJ Danny, is Wednesday, 18th October: 

• Reception – Y3: 5.45pm-6.30pm 

• Y4-Y6: 6.45pm-7.45pm 

Pay on the door - £3 includes a drink. Tuck shop available: 50p will purchase either 2 small items or 1 

large item e.g. a big flump! Please don’t bring more than £1-£2 to spend. Reception parents are 

welcome to stay if your child would prefer. We hope to see you there! 

 

Baby Congratulations 

Jack Farrington has entered the world this week – congratulations to big sister Katie in Y2 and mum 

and dad, Thomas and Christine at this magical time. 

 

School Games Gold Award 2022/23 
For the fifth year in a row we have been awarded the School Games Gold Award.  Thank you to Mrs 
Obertelli, Mrs Wiles, Mr Westwell and Mrs MacDonald for their hard work organising teams for 
competitions, taking the children to so many competitions and to the children and parents for taking part 
and supporting our school with all the sporting events and lessons. 

 
 

Chorley School Sports Partnership (CSSP) Holiday Clubs 

 



PTFA Christmas Card Orders 

We hope you have enjoyed looking at the template of your child’s Christmas card design. Orders to 

be completed online by Monday 23rd October to entitle you to free delivery of your order to school. 

Thank you, as always, for supporting our PTFA! 

 

Individual Photos 

Adam came into school on Thursday 5th October and proformas have come home with your child.  

Please place your orders online for photographs by Sunday 19th October to receive 10% discount (on 

orders over £30) and free delivery to school. Thank you. 

 

Girls Football Tournament 

The girls put on a fine display in their final week of matches.  From experienced players through to 

those who have never kicked a ball before, each girl has demonstrated great progression and 

development.  We are immensely proud of them; they have been great fun to watch.  Please enjoy 

Charlotte's match report: 
 
The first game was against Christ Church Coppull where we played really well but sadly lost.  I thought we 
played really well and we were unlucky.  The second again was against Anderton St Joseph's and we 
defended well and created some chances, however, they were saved or not on target.  The team held their 
positions very well.  Overall, I think we have played well throughout the tournament, getting more into it 
flow as the weeks progressed.  We look forward to getting back to training and improving further. 
 

Thank you to our Sports Correspondent, Charlotte Huggan, for her match report. 

 

Nasal Flu Sprays 

The school health team are back in school administering the flu nasal spray on Tuesday 28th November. 

This year, as with previous years, we will be sending an e-link home so that you can give permission (or 

not) for this to be administered in school.  Watch out for an email coming home with the link once we 

receive it from the health team as there is usually a cut-off date. Thank you. 

 

Chicken Pox 

We have had a couple of cases of chicken pox reported in school – please watch out for spots appearing 

if your child has never had it before or has only had a mild case.  If they do catch it, please keep them 

away from school until all the spots have dried up.  Piriton does help to ease the itching. 

 

Sponsored Head Shave  

Cheryl (Stanley’s mum in Y5) is shaving her head! She is doing it on Saturday 25th November at Tesco, 

Buckshaw Village at 2pm raising funds for Derian House.  Please give Cheryl all the support you can by 

going along on the 25th and/or sponsoring her either at https://www.justgiving.com/page/cheryl-

parker-1696013933184 or by using the QR code on the poster in the parent noticeboard. Thank you so 

much and well done Cheryl. 

 

PTFA Bag2School 

Leaflets have come home this week informing you of our next clothes collection – Wednesday 1st 

November – filled bags to be left under the parent noticeboard outside year 2 by 9am please. Half 

term is a perfect time to have a good sort out and any bag can be used. Thank you for supporting our 

PTFA! 
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Online Safety 

Please see the attached poster with guidance for parents regarding children viewing upsetting content 

online. 

 

Admissions – Primary and Secondary Places 

You can now apply via www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools for school places for next September. 

Supplementary Faith forms are available in the school office for our school.  If you are applying to any 

faith school a separate form should be provided by them and completed. The closing dates are as 

follows:                           

Secondary (Y7 in Sept 2024) – 31st October 2023 

Primary (Reception in Sept 2024) – 15th January 2024 

Please do not hesitate to have a chat with me if you would like any additional information.  

 

 

End of half term 

Just a reminder that we finish at the usual time of 3.30pm next Friday 20th October and return on 

Monday 30th October. 

 

Have a great weekend! 

 

Best wishes,   

 

 

 

Mrs Mairi Ash 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 

Wisdom  Compassion  Humility  Friendship  Peace  Trust  Forgiveness  Hope 
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